


Facilities and Building Public Committee Meeting 

Message: 
As we move into this new calendar year, the Board is aware that many committees and working groups 
have new members and representatives, so we would like to remind participants in our meeting of the 
terms of reference for this committee and also of how we interact with each other during meetings. 

We pride ourselves in this district on always interacting with each other in a respectful way that adheres 
to our district code of conduct.  We do this by engaging in constructive and respectful dialogue at all 
times.  When we disagree, we do so in a manner that maintains the dignity of all involved and we 
address concerns according to district processes.  This is a workplace for many members of the 
committee and we are also committed to ensuring a safe and respectful work environment for all our 
employees at all times. We’re looking forward to our collective work with you all this year. 

13.2 Terms of Reference  

13.2.3 Facilities and Building Committee may consider matters pertaining to: 
• Building purchase, construction and sale, maintenance and district facilities,

transp



School Dis





 

 

"''&#$-! ,#$%&'(! *>),! O'0',='>! @9! @A@A9! T0&)='>! e9! @A@A9! P'E&',='>! ]9! @A@A! +$2!
"+>0.!_9!@A@A!Z'>'!+&&+0.'2!*)>!#$*)>,+&#)$F!

!
7. NEXT MEETING DATE – WEDNESDAY MARCH 3, 2021!
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Report to the Facilities & Building Committee PUBLIC 

DATE: 03 March 2021 

FROM: Frank Geyer, Executive Director, Facilities Services 

SUBJECT: Facilities Planning Update  
!
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Report to the Facilities & Building Committee PUBLIC 

DATE: 03 March 2021 

FROM: Frank Geyer, Executive Director, Facilities Services 

SUBJECT: Richmond Project Team Update            
              

Major Capital Projects 

1. William Cook Elementary Seismic Upgrade, Partial Replacement & Addition ($13.9 Million) 

• Project complete; project closure report submitted to the Ministry of Education; City 
upgrading its pump station which impacts the frontage of the school site and won’t be 
complete until Summer 2021. 

2. Hugh Boyd Secondary Seismic Upgrade & Partial Replacement ($10.7 Million) 
3. Robert J. Tait Elementary Seismic Upgrade ($7.6 Million) 

4. W.D. Ferris Elementary Seismic Upgrade ($8.5 Million) 

• Projects complete; project closure reports submitted to the Ministry of Education. 

5. 
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10. James Whiteside Elementary Enhanced Seismic Upgrade (CFPA Stage - $17.3 Million) 

• Minister announced project approval 21 January 2021; project manager, design consultants 
and construction manager assigned; targeting substantial completion by March 2023. 

11. William Bridge Elementary Seismic Upgrade (CFPA Stage - $16.1 Million) 

• Minister announced project approval 21 January 2021; project manager, design consultants 
and construction manager assigned; targeting substantial completion by June 2023. 

Minor Capital Projects (greater than $200,000) 

1.  Roofing Replacement Program (AFG - $2.05 Million) 
• Work complete at all sites. 

2.  Mechanical System Upgrades 
• Chiller replacement at H.J. Cambie construction underway, targeting completion by July 

2021 (SEP - $550,000). 
• Rooftop heating unit replacements at Burnett, Palmer, McNair and McRoberts complete 

(AFG - $260,000). 
• Direct digital control system upgrade at McNair complete (SEP - $230,000). 
• Boiler upgrades at Spul’u’kwuks and Wowk complete (AFG - $220,000).  

3. Lighting Upgrades  
• Work substantially complete at Richmond Secondary



 

 

Report to the Facilities & Building Committee PUBLIC 

DATE: 03 March 2021 

FROM: Frank Geyer, Executive Director, Facilities Services 

SUBJECT: Facilities Services Branch Update 
 

The following report is for information only.  No further action on the part of the Facilities & Building 
Committee (FBC) is required at this time. 

Updates since the 03 February 2021 Facilities & Building Committee: 

• New roofing technician started 16 February 2021, hiring new painter; 

• Lead in water report completed for 2020/2021 for submission to the Ministry of Education by 31 
March 2021 deadline (refer to Appendix A). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Frank Geyer, PEng, FMA  
Executive Director, Facilities Services 

Appendices 

Page 8



 

 

 
APPENDIX A - Water Quality Update 

Background 

In February 2017, the Ministry of Education mandated that all BC school districts perform lead testing in 
domestic water sources for at least 1/3 of schools each year. All Richmond School District water sources 
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Conclusion 

The District is continuing mitigation including repair and installation of additional bottle filling stations, 
re-piping of domestic water systems as stand-alone renewal/upgrade projects and as part of seismic 
upgrades. Since 2011, Facilities Services has installed 98 bottle filling stations that provide students, staff 
and the public with safe drinking water in our facilities. In addition, the flushing program in place 
continues to address fixtures that have not been mitigated to ensure safe drinking water.  

We are also in regular contact with Vancouver Coastal Health to report our findings and discuss current 
and future measures. 
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